


United States Senate
WASHINGTON, DC 20510

January 30, 2023

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg

Secretary of Transportation

1200 New Jersey Ave. SE

Washington, D,C. 20590

R-E: Chisago County's 2023 Rebuilding American Infrastructure with Sustainability and Equity

(RAISE) Discretionary Grant Program.

Dear Secretary Buttgieg,

I write in support ofChisago County's application for funding through the United States Department
of Transportation's Rebuilding American Infrastructure with Sustalnability and Equity (RAISE) grant.
If awarded, the funding would be used to complete the US Highway 8 Reconstruction Project
expanding eight miles of US Highway 8 between Interstate 35 and Karmel Avenue in the cities of
Wyoming, Chisago City, and Forest Lake, Minnesota.

The corridor is part of the National Highway System and is vital to the local and regional economy. It
connects the region to the Twin Cities metropolitan area, Wisconsin and beyond. The project will
enhance system performance, improve corridor safety for motorists and pedestrians, and support

local/regional economic and community development.

RAISE Grant funds will address critical capacity, access and safety issues along the eight-mile segment
of US Highway 8 that the Highway 8 Corridor Study identified. Additionally, the corridor lacks any
sort of bicycle and pedestrian facilities. This project will construct approximately 6.5 miles of the
Swedish Immigrant Regional Trail that will connect into the Hardwood Creek and Sunrise Prairie
Regional Trails.

This project will greatly benefit the highway network and meet the priority objectives of the DOT'S

funding programs by emphasizing highway safety, local and regional economic competitiveness and
vitality, and addressing rural challenges.

For the reasons above, I encourage your strong consideration of this proposal. If you any questions,

please contact Myles Artis by email at mylcs_artisl;ftlsrnith.scm!le.gov.

Sincerely,

Tina Smith
US Senator









Brian Johnson      Minnesota 

   House of State Representative  

   Representatives District 32A    
 

 

 

 

January 5th, 2023 

 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 

Secretary, US Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

 

Dear Mr. Buttigieg,  

 

We write to request your strong consideration of Chisago County’s application for funding 

through the United States Department of Transportation’s Rebuilding American Infrastructure 

with Sustainability and Equity (RAISE) grant. If awarded, the funding would be used to 

complete the US Highway 8 Reconstruction Project. This critical project expands eight miles of 

US Highway 8 between Interstate 35 and Karmel Avenue in the cities of Wyoming, Chisago 

City, and Forest Lake, Minnesota.  

 

The corridor is part of the National Highway System and is vital to the local and regional 

economy. It connects the region to the Twin Cities metropolitan area, Wisconsin and beyond. 

The project will enhance system performance, improve corridor safety for motorists and 

pedestrians, and support local/regional economic and community development.   

 

RAISE Grant funds will address critical capacity, access and safety issues along the eight-mile 

segment of US Highway 8 that the Highway 8 Corridor Study identified. Currently, over 22,000 

vehicles a day utilize the two-lane highway. This not only causes safety and congestion issues; it 

severely restricts economic development along the corridor.  Additionally, the corridor lacks any 

sort of bicycle and pedestrian facilities.  This project will construct approximately 6.5 miles of the 

Swedish Immigrant Regional Trail that will connect into the Hardwood Creek and Sunrise Prairie 

Regional Trails. 

 

In addition to local vehicle traffic, the highway is used for a variety of economically significant 

activities. These include commercial freight, agricultural traffic, and commuter traffic to and from 

the Minneapolis-St. Paul metropolitan area. There is also significant traffic on weekends, and 

throughout the vacation season, as travelers move between Minneapolis-St. Paul and Northwest 

Wisconsin.  

 

This project will greatly benefit the highway network and meet the priority objectives of the 

DOT’s funding programs by emphasizing highway safety, local and regional economic 

competitiveness, and vitality, and addressing rural challenges.  

 



For the reasons above, I urge your full consideration of the Chisago County’s application for the 

US Highway 8 Reconstruction Project.  If you have any questions or need additional 

information, please contact Joe Triplett, Chisago County Public Works Director | County 

Engineer directly at 651-213-8708. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Brian Johnson 

 

District 32A 
 

 

 
 













 
 

 

 

January 18, 2023 

 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 

Secretary, US Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

 

Dear Mr. Buttigieg,  

 

We write to request your strong consideration of Chisago County’s application for funding through the 

United States Department of Transportation’s Rebuilding American Infrastructure with Sustainability and 

Equity (RAISE) grant. If awarded, the funding would be used to complete the US Highway 8 

Reconstruction Project. This critical project expands eight miles of US Highway 8 between Interstate 35 

and Karmel Avenue in the cities of Wyoming, Chisago City, and Forest Lake, Minnesota.  

 

The corridor is part of the National Highway System and is vital to the local and regional economy. It 

connects the region to the Twin Cities metropolitan area, Wisconsin and beyond. The project will enhance 

system performance, improve corridor safety for motorists and pedestrians, and support local/regional 

economic and community development.   

 

RAISE Grant funds will address critical capacity, access and safety issues along the eight-mile segment of 

US Highway 8 that the Highway 8 Corridor Study identified. Currently, over 22,000 vehicles a day utilize 

the two-lane highway. This not only causes safety and congestion issues; it severely restricts economic 

development along the corridor.  Additionally, the corridor lacks any sort of bicycle and pedestrian 

facilities.  This project will construct approximately 6.5 miles of the Swedish Immigrant Regional Trail that 

will connect into the Hardwood Creek and Sunrise Prairie Regional Trails. 

 

In addition to local vehicle traffic, the highway is used for a variety of economically significant activities. 

These include commercial freight, agricultural traffic, and commuter traffic to and from the Minneapolis-

St. Paul metropolitan area. There is also significant traffic on weekends, and throughout the vacation season, 

as travelers move between Minneapolis-St. Paul and Northwest Wisconsin.  

 

This project will greatly benefit the highway network and meet the priority objectives of the DOT’s funding 

programs by emphasizing highway safety, local and regional economic competitiveness and vitality, and 

addressing rural challenges.  

 

For the reasons above, I urge your full consideration of the Chisago County’s application for the US 

Highway 8 Reconstruction Project.  If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact 

Joe Triplett, Chisago County Public Works Director | County Engineer directly at 651-213-8708. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Mayor Lisa Iverson 

Council Member Dennis Schilling 

Council Member Bret Ohnstad 

Council Member Linda Nanko Yeager 

Council Member Claire Luger 
 



 

1408 Lake Street South | Forest Lake MN 55025 | 651.464.3550 | Fax 651.464.4968 | www.ci.forest-lake.mn.us 

January 19, 2023 

 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 

Secretary, US Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

 

Dear Mr. Buttigieg,  

 

We write to request your strong consideration of Chisago County’s application for funding through the 

United States Department of Transportation’s Rebuilding American Infrastructure with Sustainability and 

Equity (RAISE) grant. If awarded, the funding would be used to complete the US Highway 8 

Reconstruction Project. This critical project expands eight miles of US Highway 8 between Interstate 35 

and Karmel Avenue in the cities of Wyoming, Chisago City, and Forest Lake, Minnesota.  

 

The corridor is part of the National Highway System and is vital to the local and regional economy. It 

connects the region to the Twin Cities metropolitan area, Wisconsin and beyond. The project will enhance 

system performance, improve corridor safety for motorists and pedestrians, and support local/regional 

economic and community development.   

 

RAISE Grant funds will address critical capacity, access and safety issues along the eight-mile segment of 

US Highway 8 that the Highway 8 Corridor Study identified. Currently, over 22,000 vehicles a day utilize 

the two-lane highway. This not only causes safety and congestion issues; it severely restricts economic 

development along the corridor.  Additionally, the corridor lacks any sort of bicycle and pedestrian 

facilities.  This project will construct approximately 6.5 miles of the Swedish Immigrant Regional Trail that 

will connect into the Hardwood Creek and Sunrise Prairie Regional Trails. 

 

In addition to local vehicle traffic, the highway is used for a variety of economically significant activities. 

These include commercial freight, agricultural traffic, and commuter traffic to and from the Minneapolis-

St. Paul metropolitan area. There is also significant traffic on weekends, and throughout the vacation season, 

as travelers move between Minneapolis-St. Paul and Northwest Wisconsin.  

 

This project will greatly benefit the highway network and meet the priority objectives of the DOT’s funding 

programs by emphasizing highway safety, local and regional economic competitiveness and vitality, and 

addressing rural challenges.  

 

For the reasons above, I urge your full consideration of the Chisago County’s application for the US 

Highway 8 Reconstruction Project.  If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact 

Joe Triplett, Chisago County Public Works Director | County Engineer directly at 651-213-8708. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Patrick Casey 

Administrator 

City of Forest Lake, Minnesota 

 

 





 

 

TOWNSHIP OF CHISAGO Lake 

PO Box 649 

Lindstrom, MN 55045 

 

 
January 30, 2023 

 

 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 

Secretary, US Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

 

Dear Mr. Buttigieg,  

 

We write to request your strong consideration of Chisago County’s application for funding through the United 

States Department of Transportation’s Rebuilding American Infrastructure with Sustainability and Equity 

(RAISE) grant. If awarded, the funding would be used to complete the US Highway 8 Reconstruction Project. 

This critical project expands eight miles of US Highway 8 between Interstate 35 and Karmel Avenue in the 

cities of Wyoming, Chisago City, and Forest Lake, Minnesota.  

 

The corridor is part of the National Highway System and is vital to the local and regional economy. It connects 

the region to the Twin Cities metropolitan area, Wisconsin and beyond. The project will enhance system 

performance, improve corridor safety for motorists and pedestrians, and support local/regional economic and 

community development.   

 

RAISE Grant funds will address critical capacity, access and safety issues along the eight-mile segment of US 

Highway 8 that the Highway 8 Corridor Study identified. Currently, over 22,000 vehicles a day utilize the two-

lane highway. This not only causes safety and congestion issues; it severely restricts economic development 

along the corridor.  Additionally, the corridor lacks any sort of bicycle and pedestrian facilities.  This project 

will construct approximately 6.5 miles of the Swedish Immigrant Regional Trail that will connect into the 

Hardwood Creek and Sunrise Prairie Regional Trails. 

 

In addition to local vehicle traffic, the highway is used for a variety of economically significant activities. 

These include commercial freight, agricultural traffic, and commuter traffic to and from the Minneapolis-St. 

Paul metropolitan area. There is also significant traffic on weekends, and throughout the vacation season, as 

travelers move between Minneapolis-St. Paul and Northwest Wisconsin.  

 

This project will greatly benefit the highway network and meet the priority objectives of the DOT’s funding 

programs by emphasizing highway safety, local and regional economic competitiveness and vitality, and 

addressing rural challenges.  

 

For the reasons above, I urge your full consideration of the Chisago County’s application for the US Highway 

8 Reconstruction Project.  If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact Joe Triplett, 

Chisago County Public Works Director | County Engineer directly at 651-213-8708. 

 

Sincerely, 

Sherry Stirling, chair 

Chisago Lake Town Board 

Phone: 651-257-0827 





 

EQUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER 

Minnesota State Patrol 
1110 Centre Pointe Curve, Ste. 410 • Mendota Heights, Minnesota 55120 
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MINNESOTA DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SAFETY 

January 5, 2023 
 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 

Secretary, US Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

 
Dear Mr. Buttigieg,  

 

We write to request your strong consideration of Chisago County’s application for funding 
through the United States Department of Transportation’s Rebuilding American Infrastructure 

with Sustainability and Equity (RAISE) grant. If awarded, the funding would be used to 

complete the US Highway 8 Reconstruction Project. This critical project expands eight miles 

of US Highway 8 between Interstate 35 and Karmel Avenue in the cities of Wyoming, Chisago 
City, and Forest Lake, Minnesota.  

 

The corridor is part of the National Highway System and is vital to the local and regional 
economy. It connects the region to the Twin Cities metropolitan area, Wisconsin and beyond. 

The project will enhance system performance, improve corridor safety for motorists and 

pedestrians, and support local/regional economic and community development.   
 

RAISE Grant funds will address critical capacity, access and safety issues along the eight-mile 

segment of US Highway 8.  These were all identified in the Highway 8 Corridor Study. 

Currently, over 22,000 vehicles a day utilize the two-lane highway. This not only causes safety 
and congestion issues; it severely restricts economic development along the corridor.  

Additionally, the corridor lacks any sort of bicycle and pedestrian facilities.  This project will 

construct approximately 6.5 miles of the Swedish Immigrant Regional Trail that will connect 
into the Hardwood Creek and Sunrise Prairie Regional Trails. 

 

In addition to local vehicle traffic, the highway is used for a variety of economically significant 

activities. These include commercial freight, agricultural traffic, and commuter traffic to and 
from the Minneapolis-St. Paul metropolitan area. There is also significant traffic on weekends, 

and throughout the vacation season, as travelers move between Minneapolis-St. Paul and 

Northwest Wisconsin.  
 

This project will greatly benefit the highway network and meet the priority objectives of the 

U.S. Department of Transportation’s funding programs, and key issues identified in National 
Roadway Safety Strategy, by emphasizing highway safety, local and regional economic 

competitiveness and vitality, and addressing rural challenges.  

 

For the reasons above, I urge your full consideration of the Chisago County’s application for 
the US Highway 8 Reconstruction Project.  If you have any questions or need additional 



 

information, please contact Joe Triplett, Chisago County Public Works Director | County Engineer 
directly at 651-213-8708. 

 

Respectfully, 

 
 

 

 
 

Captain Jonathan Olsen 

MN State Patrol 
Commercial Vehicle Section Commander 

 
 







Serving the communities of Columbus, Forest Lake, Lent, Linwood, Scandia, Stacy, and Wyoming 
Physical Location: 838 Lake Street S • Forest Lake, MN 55025-0474 

Mailing Address: P.O. Box 474 • Forest Lake, MN 55025-0474 
651-464-3200 • www.forestlakechamber.org 

 

January 4, 2023 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg                                                                                                                                
Secretary, US Department of Transportation                                                                                                     
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE                                                                                                                        
Washington, DC 20590 

Dear Mr. Buttigieg, 

We write to request your strong consideration of Chisago County’s application for funding through the United 
States Department of Transportation’s Rebuilding American Infrastructure with Sustainability and Equity 
(RAISE) grant. If awarded, the funding would be used to complete the US Highway 8 Reconstruction Project. 
This critical project expands eight miles of US Highway 8 between Interstate 35 and Karmel Avenue in the 
cities of Wyoming, Chisago City, and Forest Lake, Minnesota. 

The corridor is part of the National Highway System and is vital to the local and regional economy. It connects 
the region to the Twin Cities metropolitan area, Wisconsin and beyond. The project will enhance system 
performance, improve corridor safety for motorists and pedestrians, and support local/regional economic and 
community development. 

RAISE Grant funds will address critical capacity, access and safety issues along the eight-mile segment of US 
Highway 8 that the Highway 8 Corridor Study identified. Currently, over 22,000 vehicles a day utilize the two-
lane highway. This not only causes safety and congestion issues; it severely restricts economic development 
along the corridor. Additionally, the corridor lacks any sort of bicycle and pedestrian facilities. This project 
will construct approximately 6.5 miles of the Swedish Immigrant Regional Trail that will connect into the 
Hardwood Creek and Sunrise Prairie Regional Trails. 

In addition to local vehicle traffic, the highway is used for a variety of economically significant activities. 
These include commercial freight, agricultural traffic, and commuter traffic to and from the Minneapolis-St. 
Paul metropolitan area. There is also significant traffic on weekends, and throughout the vacation season, as 
travelers move between Minneapolis-St. Paul and Northwest Wisconsin. 

This project will greatly benefit the highway network and meet the priority objectives of the DOT’s funding 
programs by emphasizing highway safety, local and regional economic competitiveness and vitality, and 
addressing rural challenges. 

For the reasons above, I urge your full consideration of the Chisago County’s application for the US Highway 
8 Reconstruction Project. If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact Joe Triplett, 
Chisago County Public Works Director | County Engineer directly at 651-213-8708. 

Sincerely,                                                                                                                                                 
Nannette M LaNasa                                                                                                                        
Nannette M LaNasa                                                                                                                                       
President & CEO                                                                                                                                              
Forest Lake Area Chamber of Commerce 



 

 

PUBLIC SAFETY 

P.O. Box 188, 7665 Wyoming Trl., Wyoming, MN 55092 

Phone: 651-462-0577   Fax: 651-462-0506 

 

 

 

 

January 9, 2023 

 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 

Secretary, US Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

 

Dear Mr. Buttigieg, 

 

We write to request your strong consideration of Chisago County’s application for funding through the 

United States Department of Transportation’s Rebuilding American Infrastructure with Sustainability and 

Equity (RAISE) grant. If awarded, the funding would be used to complete the US Highway 8 

Reconstruction Project. This critical project expands eight miles of US Highway 8 between Interstate 35 

and Karmel Avenue in the cities of Wyoming, Chisago City, and Forest Lake, Minnesota.  

 

The corridor is part of the National Highway System and is vital to the local and regional economy. It 

connects the region to the Twin Cities metropolitan area, Wisconsin and beyond. The project will enhance 

system performance, improve corridor safety for motorists and pedestrians, and support local/regional 

economic and community development.   

 

The Wyoming Fire Department covers roughly 3 miles of US Highway 8 and provides mutual aid to 

departments to the North and South along US Highway 8. Wyoming Fire responds to several vehicle 

accidents every year on US Highway 8, these can range from minor fender benders up to fatalities. From a 

safety standpoint, US Highway 8 has a reputation of being a dangerous highway. Changes have been made 

over the years to make it safer, however more work needs to be done. This grant would help to address 

these safety issues and aid in lowering the amount of personal injury and fatal accidents that local public 

safety agencies respond to on US Highway 8. 

 

RAISE Grant funds will address critical capacity, access and safety issues along the eight-mile segment of 

US Highway 8 that the Highway 8 Corridor Study identified. Currently, over 22,000 vehicles a day utilize 

the two-lane highway. This not only causes safety and congestion issues; it severely restricts economic 

development along the corridor.  Additionally, the corridor lacks any sort of bicycle and pedestrian 

facilities.  This project will construct approximately 6.5 miles of the Swedish Immigrant Regional Trail that 

will connect into the Hardwood Creek and Sunrise Prairie Regional Trails. 

In addition to local vehicle traffic, the highway is used for a variety of economically significant activities. 

These include commercial freight, agricultural traffic, and commuter traffic to and from the Minneapolis-

St. Paul metropolitan area. There is also significant traffic on weekends, and throughout the vacation season, 

as travelers move between Minneapolis-St. Paul and Northwest Wisconsin.  



 

 

PUBLIC SAFETY 

P.O. Box 188, 7665 Wyoming Trl., Wyoming, MN 55092 

Phone: 651-462-0577   Fax: 651-462-0506 

 

This project will greatly benefit the highway network and meet the priority objectives of the DOT’s funding 

programs by emphasizing highway safety, local and regional economic competitiveness and vitality, and 

addressing rural challenges.  

 

For the reasons above, I urge your full consideration of the Chisago County’s application for the US 

Highway 8 Reconstruction Project.  If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact 

Joe Triplett, Chisago County Public Works Director | County Engineer directly at 651-213-8708. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Jesse Milligan 

Fire Chief 

City of Wyoming 

 



 

 

 
PUBLIC SAFETY 

P.O. Box 188, 7665 Wyoming Trl., Wyoming, MN 55092 

Phone: 651-462-0577   Fax: 651-462-0506 

 

 

 

January 23, 2023 

 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 

Secretary, US Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

 

Dear Mr. Buttigieg, 

 

We write to request your strong consideration of Chisago County’s application for funding through the 

United States Department of Transportation’s Rebuilding American Infrastructure with Sustainability 

and Equity (RAISE) grant. If awarded, the funding would be used to complete the US Highway 8 

Reconstruction Project. This critical project expands eight miles of US Highway 8 between Interstate 35 

and Karmel Avenue in the cities of Wyoming, Chisago City, and Forest Lake, Minnesota. 

 

The corridor is part of the National Highway System and is vital to the local and regional economy. It 

connects the region to the Twin Cities metropolitan area, Wisconsin and beyond. The project will 

enhance system performance, improve corridor safety for motorists and pedestrians, and support 

local/regional economic and community development. 

 

RAISE Grant funds will address critical capacity, access and safety issues along the eight-mile segment of 

US Highway 8 that the Highway 8 Corridor Study identified. Currently, over 22,000 vehicles a day utilize 

the two-lane highway. This not only causes safety and congestion issues; it severely restricts economic 

development along the corridor. Additionally, the corridor lacks any sort of bicycle and pedestrian 

facilities. This project will construct approximately 6.5 miles of the Swedish Immigrant Regional Trail that 

will connect into the Hardwood Creek and Sunrise Prairie Regional Trails. 

 

In addition to local vehicle traffic, the highway is used for a variety of economically significant activities. 

These include commercial freight, agricultural traffic, and commuter traffic to and from the 

Minneapolis-St. Paul metropolitan area. There is also significant traffic on weekends, and throughout 

the vacation season, as travelers move between Minneapolis-St. Paul and Northwest Wisconsin. 

 



 

 

 
PUBLIC SAFETY 

P.O. Box 188, 7665 Wyoming Trl., Wyoming, MN 55092 

Phone: 651-462-0577   Fax: 651-462-0506 

 

 

This project will greatly benefit the highway network and meet the priority objectives of the DOT’s 

funding programs by emphasizing highway safety, local and regional economic competitiveness and 

vitality, and addressing rural challenges. 

 

For the reasons above, I urge your full consideration of the Chisago County’s application for the US 

Highway 8 Reconstruction Project.  If you have any questions or need additional information, please 

contact Joe Triplett, Chisago County Public Works Director | County Engineer directly at 651-213-8708. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Neil D. Bauer, Ed.D. 

Public Safety Director/Police Chief 

 

 



 

13292 Sylvan Avenue • Lindstrom, MN 55045 

Phone: (651) 257-0622 • Fax: (651) 257-8531 

 

Lakes Area Police Department 
 
January 31st, 2023 
 
The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 
Secretary, US Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Dear Mr. Buttigieg,  
 
I’m writing to request your support of Chisago County’s application for funding through the United States 
Department of Transportation’s Rebuilding American Infrastructure with Sustainability and Equity 
(RAISE) grant. The funding would be used to complete the US Highway 8 Reconstruction Project. This 
critical project expands eight miles of US Highway 8 between Interstate 35 and Karmel Avenue in the 
cities of Wyoming, Chisago City, and Forest Lake, Minnesota.  
 
The corridor has historically been labeled as the “Highway of Death” following a poll at the Minnesota 
State Fair on the deadliest roads in Minnesota.   It connects the region to the Twin Cities metropolitan 
area, Wisconsin and beyond. This project will improve corridor safety for both motorists and pedestrians, 
and support local/regional economic and community development.   
 
RAISE Grant funds will address critical capacity, access and safety issues along the eight-mile segment 
of US Highway 8 that the Highway 8 Corridor Study identified. Currently, over 22,000 vehicles a day 
utilize the two-lane highway, and that number grows every year. The corridor lacks any sort of bicycle 
and pedestrian facilities.  Part of this project will construct approximately 6.5 miles of the Swedish 
Immigrant Regional Trail that will connect into the Hardwood Creek and Sunrise Prairie Regional Trails, 
moving non-motorized traffic off this congested roadway. 
 
In addition to local vehicle traffic, the highway is used for a variety of economically significant activities. 
These include commercial freight, agricultural traffic, and commuter traffic to and from the Minneapolis-
St. Paul metropolitan area. There is also significant traffic on weekends, and throughout the vacation 
season, as travelers move between Minneapolis-St. Paul and Northwest Wisconsin.  
 
For all of the reasons above, I would ask for your full consideration of the Chisago County’s application 
for the US Highway 8 Reconstruction Project.  If you have any questions or need additional information, 
please contact Joe Triplett, Director of Chisago County Public Works directly at 651-213-8708. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
William Schlumbohm 
Chief of Police 







 

 

January 5, 2023 

 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 

Secretary, US Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

 

Dear Mr. Buttigieg,  

 

We write to request your strong consideration of Chisago County’s application for funding through the 

United States Department of Transportation’s Rebuilding American Infrastructure with Sustainability and 

Equity (RAISE) grant. If awarded, the funding would be used to complete the US Highway 8 

Reconstruction Project. This critical project expands eight miles of US Highway 8 between Interstate 35 

and Karmel Avenue in the cities of Wyoming, Chisago City, and Forest Lake, Minnesota.  

 

The corridor is part of the National Highway System and is vital to the local and regional economy. It 

connects the region to the Twin Cities metropolitan area, Wisconsin and beyond. The project will enhance 

system performance, improve corridor safety for motorists and pedestrians, and support local/regional 

economic and community development.   

 

RAISE Grant funds will address critical capacity, access and safety issues along the eight-mile segment of 

US Highway 8 that the Highway 8 Corridor Study identified. Currently, over 22,000 vehicles a day utilize 

the two-lane highway. This not only causes safety and congestion issues; it severely restricts economic 

development along the corridor.  Additionally, the corridor lacks any sort of bicycle and pedestrian 

facilities.  This project will construct approximately 6.5 miles of the Swedish Immigrant Regional Trail that 

will connect into the Hardwood Creek and Sunrise Prairie Regional Trails. 

 

In addition to local vehicle traffic, the highway is used for a variety of economically significant activities. 

These include commercial freight, agricultural traffic, and commuter traffic to and from the Minneapolis-

St. Paul metropolitan area. There is also significant traffic on weekends, and throughout the vacation season, 

as travelers move between Minneapolis-St. Paul and Northwest Wisconsin.  

 

This project will greatly benefit the highway network and meet the priority objectives of the DOT’s funding 

programs by emphasizing highway safety, local and regional economic competitiveness and vitality, and 

addressing rural challenges.  

 

For the reasons above, I urge your full consideration of the Chisago County’s application for the US 

Highway 8 Reconstruction Project.  If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact 

Joe Triplett, Chisago County Public Works Director | County Engineer directly at 651-213-8708. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Brandon Nurmi 

Director, Arrowhead Transit 

 

 

 
 



 
 

 

January 13, 2023 
 
The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 
Secretary, US Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Dear Mr. Buttigieg,  
 
We write to request your strong consideration of Chisago County’s application for funding through the 
United States Department of Transportation’s Rebuilding American Infrastructure with Sustainability 
and Equity (RAISE) grant. If awarded, the funding would be used to complete the US Highway 8 
Reconstruction Project. This critical project expands eight miles of US Highway 8 between Interstate 35 
and Karmel Avenue in the cities of Wyoming, Chisago City, and Forest Lake, Minnesota.  
 
The corridor is part of the National Highway System and is vital to the local and regional economy. It 
connects the region to the Twin Cities metropolitan area, Wisconsin and beyond. The project will 
enhance system performance, improve corridor safety for motorists and pedestrians, and support 
local/regional economic and community development.   
 
RAISE Grant funds will address critical capacity, access and safety issues along the eight-mile segment 
of US Highway 8 that the Highway 8 Corridor Study identified. Currently, over 22,000 vehicles a day 
utilize the two-lane highway. This not only causes safety and congestion issues; it severely restricts 
economic development along the corridor.  Additionally, the corridor lacks any sort of bicycle and 
pedestrian facilities.  This project will construct approximately 6.5 miles of the Swedish Immigrant 
Regional Trail that will connect into the Hardwood Creek and Sunrise Prairie Regional Trails. 
 
In addition to local vehicle traffic, the highway is used for a variety of economically significant activities. 
These include commercial freight, agricultural traffic, and commuter traffic to and from the 
Minneapolis-St. Paul metropolitan area. There is also significant traffic on weekends, and throughout 
the vacation season, as travelers move between Minneapolis-St. Paul and Northwest Wisconsin.  
 
This project will greatly benefit the highway network and meet the priority objectives of the DOT’s 
funding programs by emphasizing highway safety, local and regional economic competitiveness and 
vitality, and addressing rural challenges.  
 

For the reasons above, I urge your full consideration of the Chisago County’s application for the US 
Highway 8 Reconstruction Project.  If you have any questions or need additional information, please 
contact Joe Triplett, Chisago County Public Works Director | County Engineer directly at 651-213-
8708. 

Sincerely, 
 

Joseph Lee 
President & CEO 
Hazelden Betty Ford Foundation 
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